Durrington Town Council
Minutes of the Youth Services Meeting held on the 18th of September 2017 at 
The Ham Centre, Durrington.
Attendance – Cllr John Todd
· Wiltshire Cllr Graham Wright

Youth Worker – Becky Lock

Youth Worker – Abi Edwards

Volunteer – Pat Parker

Clerk Sarah Tucker
1. The Ham Lease.  The Clerk explained the current situation with regard to the end of the lease for The Ham Centre on the 30th September and the availability of remaining funds as originally awarded by the Amesbury Area Board for the Bridging Project (2017) and Youth Club (2016) that could be used to fund continued services (this was agreed at the September LYN/Area Board).

2. Future of Youth Services.   Becky Lock outlined her plans as Youth Manager to relocate to Bulford Village Hall on the following days to continue services using the funds remaining, along with funds accrued from admissions and tuck shop.  The clerk requested that Bulford Village Hall invoice the Town Council for the use of the Hall for payment.  The young people attending the sessions have been informed of the closure of The Ham and the relocation of the services.  The sessions are planned to run as follows, the committee agreed that the sessions should be monitored for the next 3 months so it could review the suitability of the location, numbers attending each session and future viability of the service and how to fund it:
a. Bridging Project – Mondays

b. Youth Club – Tuesdays

c. Street Based Youth Work (Planned activities) – Thursdays

3. Attendance.  There was concern over low attendance at the Bridging Project (2 – 3 young people), this would be better advertised and monitored.  There was also concern that only one session of Youth Club could be held each week, this would have to incorporate all age groups which may mean a drop in attendance (currently 30-40 at the younger session and up to 20 at the older session).  Both situations would be monitored to determine the best outcome.  

4. Finance.  Becky explained how she had applied for new funds to support youth services, these were from Wiltshire Community Action and the Police Fund.  She had unfortunately been turned down for funding, mainly due to the connection with the Town Council.  She has produced a new Constitution which was used to submit the funding requests.  Current Funds given the projected continuation of the service will only last for 3 months (less Street Based work which could last for 9 months if agreed after 3 months that it could continue).   Any ‘new’ venture such as a container next to the Pavilion or future Street Based work may be eligible for Amesbury Area Board Funding.  Fundraising was discussed, Pat Parker offered to support a jumble sale, where members of the youth club could arrange/set up a jumble sale at the Village Hall to raise their own funds.  Other events such as car washes were discussed.  This is something that Becky will talk to members about.  Becky would liaise with the clerk to bank the funds from tuck shop and admissions.
5. The Town Council would be informed of the future plans for Youth Services at its September meeting for it to approve, along with a 3-month contract for both Youth Workers as their current contracts expire on the 30th September 2017 in line with the lease of The Ham.

